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 Confirmation of minutes of previous Annual General Meeting 
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 Appointment of Auditor 
 

 General  
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MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS AGM 
 

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF EPWORTH CHILDREN’S HOMES HELD AT 
EPWORTH CHILDREN'S VILLAGE ON 24th of November 2016 at 17H30. 
 
1.            WELCOME 
The Chairman Rev Ron Robertson opened the meeting and welcomed all present. 
 
2.            DEVOTIONS 
Rev Ron Robertson conducted the opening devotions. 
 
3.            APOLOGIES  
 
4.            MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES   - None 
         
5.            ACCEPTANCE OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES 
              Proposed –Ms Robyn Hill                               Seconded –Mr. Simon Smith 
 
6.            FINANCIAL REVIEW  
 
The Treasurer Mr. Dave Bentley referred to the financial statements presented by the 
auditor highlighting the following points: 
 
Page 1- 2 – As per the report these pages form a standard part of reporting practice by 
the Independent auditor. 
 
Page 3 – Qualified Opinion will always be part of our audited financial report.  
 
Page 5 – Board members of Epworth for the financial year 2016 where noted and 3 new 
members had joined the board of Epworth.  
 
Page 7 – Assets vs liabilities as per independent Epworth liabilities exceeded its assets by 
R 1.6 million the reason for that is the assets Epworth are reflecting on the books at a 
total rate of R 14.00, in reality our assets are about R 10 million and are in fact higher than 
stated. 
 
Page 34 – Concern was raised that we are R 670 000 down from previous financial year 
and we are in overdraft with the bank of around R 30 000. 
 
7.           CHAIRPERSONS REPORT – REV.  RON ROBERTSON 
 
The Chairperson Rev Ron Robertson thanked the Epworth team for keeping it together 
through difficult financial times and he continued by saying that the issues the children 
are facing leave them traumatized and that Epworth really makes a difference in these 
children’s lives.  
 



8.             DIRECTOR REPORT – MS PENNY- ANN LUNDIE  
 
The director Ms Penny Ann Lundie gave thanks to the donors who believe in us and the 
work we do, the people that give of their time freely to Epworth, the Board for their 
support, the management team for their loyalty and commitment and the staff for their 
dedication and care. She said that the whole team at Epworth is working very hard to 
ensure that we stay on the map and ensure that we still keep the ethos of care that we 
are so well known for. 
 
9.            FINANCIAL REVIEW  
 
The Treasurer Mr Dave Bentley referred to the financial statements presented by the 
auditor highlighting the following points: 
 
 
Page 7 – Assests vs Liabilities 
 
Independent report from the auditor highlighting the assets VS liabilities, Epworth is 
running at a deficit but still keeping its doors open. 
 
Page 34 – Concern raised that we are R 670 000 down from previous financial year and 
we are in over draft with the bank of around R 30 000. 
 
Page 35 – Investment showing is incorrect 
 
Page 42 – In 2014 we received a grant from NLTF for a specific program. 
Our finances are a struggle and we are often operating from hand to mouth. It is really 

difficult to source new funding and at times we have to delay some expenditure in order 

to be able to pay for critical costs. We are trying to address the matter by actively 

fundraising and we have been helped with interest free loans from friends of Epworth, 

our operational costs are up by 10% the surplus is showing at a loss of R 1.1 million. 

 

9.            CONFIRMATION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
The Chairman acknowledged the current board members and proposed re-election.  
 
The following members stepped down:                
 
Deacon Dr. Vernon Van Wyk  
Presiding Bishop ZiphoZihle Siwa 
Rev Kenaoleone Ketshabile                                                        
 
 
 
 
 



Current Board 
 
Chairperson:                                                                                      Vice Chairperson:  
Reverend Ron Robertson                                                             Dr. Lynette Roux  
 
Treasurer:                                                                                             
Mr. Dave Bentley                                                                              
 
Directors 
Bishop Jonathan Anderson                                                       
Mrs. Victoria Sikhakhane                                               
Ms Joan Ratona                                                                                                 
 
New Members                                                                                  
Mr. Simon Smith  
Ms. Nombasa Hlathi  
 
Proposed – Ms. Nadine Kuiper                                                  Seconded – Dr. Lynette Roux 
 
10.          OTHER BUSINESS 
 
It was accepted at the meeting that Ecovis Auditors would be the audit firm appointed 
for the 2016/2017 audit. 
 
11.          GENERAL 
 
Epworth was fortunate enough to be selected by the Anglo American Chairman’s Fund to 

participate in management development training, working with Janette Du Preez from 4 

Chakras consulting. This include workshops and trainings for the Board of Directors and 

the Management team and who will be involved in the development of an intensive 

three year strategy plan. We are very excited to have been afforded this opportunity and 

are looking forward to working together on governance and our strategic plan. 

Dave Bentley thanked Maureen Prentice for her hard work. 
 
Lynette Roux commented that the staff has remained loyal even though it has been a 
very difficult time. 
 
Thank you to everyone for all your hard work and commitment. 
 
Closed in Prayer. 
 

 
 



 ABOUT US  
 

The Epworth Children’s Village is a non-profit organisation (NPO) and a children’s 
home that was started by the Methodist Church after the First World War to assist 
children and families who had been impacted by the war. As the need in the South 
African context shifted and in alignment with the legal system the ECV admitted 
children placed by the Children’s Court as they were deemed to be “in need of 
care” and at risk in their family environments as described in the Children's Act (38 
of 2005). 
 
 

Epworth has been dealing with children and families for the last 99 years.  Many 
have suffered extreme abuse neglect or other trauma. Often they have had labels 
given to them such as “loser, conduct disorder, waste of time, ADD/ADHD,” most 
come from the poorest of homes, and have no hope for the future.  
 
 

Understanding and meeting them where they are at the time and helping them 
move forward to become the best version of themselves is our best hope. We 
strive to find a way to assist our children by developing programmes to address 
their emotional, psychological, and educational needs. We also look to support 
our parents and teachers with programmes and training. 
 
 

Epworth has always been at the forefront of thinking in the business of childcare 
and in collaboration with like-minded funder’s we have made a real difference to 
the lives of our children and families in the communities that we serve.  
 
 

This is why we truly are blessed and thankful for like-minded partners who have 

walked alongside us, to help these young people to grow and develop to be the 

best they can be and to make life decisions that allows them to realize their full 

potential no matter what their past has been. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The young people of today are our adults of tomorrow, without the correct 

support these children will most likely continue to add to the ever-growing 

challenges and problems that face our society.  



EPWORTH VISION & MISSION 
STATEMENT 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Vision of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 
Igniting the spark of hope for positive 
change in children, families and 
communities 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Mission of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 
Informed by our solution focused 
philosophy we respond to the best in 
people;  
 
We acknowledge their resilience and 
boost their capacity to take control and 
strive for their best through: 
 
The provision of prevention, protection 
and care services to vulnerable, abused, 
neglected and exploited children and their 
families;  
 
A child and youth care centre (residential 
care) for children, which is run in a non-
discriminatory manner. 
 
The delivery of a therapeutic and 
developmental programme for children 
and families. 
 
The development of communities to 
improve childcare and capacitate 
educators and parents. 

 

Vision  Mission  



EPWORTH VALUES & THERAPY & 
ASSESSMENT CENTRE IMPACT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Values of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 

Child Centeredness : 
 

Children are our focus and inspiration!  We 
use their creativity to enhance their 
capacity and create the opportunity for 
development to the best of their ability. 
 
People first: 
 

We believe in people. We celebrate 
uniqueness and look for the extraordinary 
in the ordinary.  
 
Transformation: 
 

We believe change is all always possible. 
 

Inspiring Excellence : 
We deliver the highest level of 
professionalism at all levels of our 
organisation and inspire others to do so 
too. 
 

Integrity: 
 

Our actions are based on trust and 
integrity. We act fairly, ethically and in a 
transparent and accountable manner. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Epworth Therapy and 
Assessment Centre contributes to 

the achievement of the Vision, Mission 
and Values of the Epworth Children’s 
Village through programmes and activities 
which enable the attainment of the 
Epworth Therapy and Assessment 
Centre’s  high level impact goals.  
 
These are: 
 
Children complete education and are able 
to become functional members of society 
 
Children live in functional and safe home 
environments 
 
Children’s developmental, emotional, 
social, cognitive and psychological needs 
are met.  
 
Adults’ emotional, social and 
psychological needs are met.  
 
  

 
 

 

 

Values  
Therapy & 
Assessment 
Centre  



CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2016- 2017 
 

Listening recently to a colleagues reflections on the attitudes of many South 
African's toward the State when it comes to service delivery, suggested that we 
are in danger of falling into a serious trap. 
 
To complain that the State had become an unreliable, almost disinterested partner 
and thus undermining the work especially of willing and committed NGO's creates 
a disproportionate and unnecessary stress and uncertainty about the continuance 
of their work in needy communities. Really? 
 
Right now many such NGO's are having to cope not only with late payments of 
subsidies (and which also bear little resemblance to actual costs), but also with 
many additional expectations regarding compliance on a number of fronts that 
hint at the veiled 'threat' that if such conditions are not fulfilled a given NGO could 
lose its registration and thus its financial support. Such an environment clearly 
creates stress and turns the attention of many Boards toward the thought of 
closing down and thus their endeavours to continue such 'ministries' in needy 
communities. 
 
Then as I listened to this colleague, there came the comment that made me sit up 
and reflect on our journey here at Epworth. A comment that on the eve on 
celebrating 100 years in the ministry of Child Care made so much sense. 
He quoted a phrase used by Barak Obama in one of his speeches, a quote from a 
poem with South African roots! 
 
“We are the people we have been waiting for...” 
 
(The last line of a “Poem for South African Women”, written by June Jordan. In 
commemoration of the Women's Protest March of 9 August 1956) . 
 
The suggestion of this colleague was that this is in fact the trap that we as South 
African's right now are in danger of falling into. Not believing enough in ourselves 
to make the difference despite the failure of the State to be a reliable and 
committed partner in addressing the deeply disturbing social issues of our time. 
 
This got me to think again about who Epworth is and what it continues to be in 
the midst of these dangers. We in fact are the very people 'we have been waiting 
for'. What we have achieved and continue to achieve in the area of Child Care is 
something to be celebrated and affirmed. 
 
 
 



1. Epworth has over the years created an environment of the highest 
standard in which the most vulnerable of our society / time have found safe 
haven. 

 
2. It has become a 'home' where each and every child has been given the 

opportunity to 'start again'! It does take a village to raise a child! 
 

3. It is a place where the skills, care, and commitment of the staff have helped 
enabled each child - through our therapeutic programs – to face their pasts 
and to prepare for their future beyond Epworth. 
 

4. It is a place where creative minds and energy have sought to utilize and 
exploit (in the best sense) the skills, resources and experience we have to 
provide for the needs not only of the children placed in our care, but also 
for those in need in the communities around us. 

 
5. We have been an integral part of a vibrant network with other NGO's in this 

field of work. Contributing to and seeking to enhance 'best practise' models 
that keep, especially institutional child care,  in the best possible shape and 
show that there will – despite current trends – always be a need for such 
facilities. 

 

So as we at Epworth contemplate the next significant period of 
our existence in this chosen field of Child Care, 

 
Let's celebrate the gift of the legacy of our “mother's and father's 

in the faith”; 
 

Let us celebrate the achievements and profound lessons we have 
made and learned; 

 
Let us celebrate the belief that by God's grace and provision: 

 
'we are the people we have been waiting for …' 

 
  
 
Rev Ron Robertson  
Chair of Board 



CEO REPORT 2016- 2017 
 

The 2016/2017 year has been one of consolidation. We have worked hard at 

applying all that we learnt last year, as a team. There are always new and ongoing 

challenges at Epworth and they will constantly raise the bar and create new levels 

of resilience in our team. 

Finance remains centre stage as the biggest ask for at Epworth. We have many 

other challenges and risk factors but they are always over shadowed by our 

finances. The home is so grateful to all those loyal supporters, both from the 

church and the community, for the support over the past year as well as for many 

of those loyal supporter for your years of contribution and care, you make the 

work we do possible. 

A solution building philosophy has become our chosen response to an ever 

changing environment. Children introduce new dynamics to the work table every 

day that requires masterful management of each new situation. We have a great 

staff team that always rallies to address whatever new situation or challenge 

presents itself. I would like to thank the staff and management teams for their 

loyalty to Epworth and for alwalys applying best practice principles in dealing with 

our children.  

Once more my grateful thanks goes to the board for their continued support and 

availability. 

As we look forward to 2017/2018 we plan to develop the Therapy and Assessment 

Centre to become better equipped to sustain itself. Robyn, Elmarie and Hantie are 

doing what they can to grow the private practice and to increase the revenue 

streams into the centre. We are constantly striving to find donors to alleviate 

some of the running costs and free up our finances for essential services.  

We love what we are doing at Epworth and we believe our services remain vital 

and relevant to our children and our communities! 

 
 
 
  
Ms Penny Ann Lundie 
CEO of Epworth  



SOCIAL WORKER REPORT 2016- 2017 
 
The social work department at Epworth Children’s Village has made great strides in 

linking the resources within the Epworth programme to suit the holistic 

development of the children and reunification services to the respective families. 

The social work office moved from the Pines building towards the end of 2016 to 

partner with the resource centre in Willows. This has improved our understanding 

of the challenges experienced by both the children and the resource centre during 

the homework and study group sessions with our children. We have now agreed on 

an open door policy to discuss any school related matters to improve the running 

of the resource centre. This has also included arranging feedback meetings with the 

respective schools, which our children go to. Our social auxiliary worker is now 

helping with homework in the afternoons from Monday to Thursday during the 

school terms. 
 

We have also seen a huge improvement in the co-operation of our placement social 

workers. The canalisation officer, Ms Vusiwana Munyama, from the Department of 

Social Development in Germiston has made a huge difference in ensuring that 

placement social workers are held accountable for their cases. Ms Munyama asked 

us to draw up a schedule with dates for panel meetings of all our children for the 

rest of the year so that she can attend all those meetings. We have also been 

attending quarterly meetings where residential social workers from Epworth, St 

Francis, Siyabonga, Phumolong, John Wesley, and St Georges are compelled to 

attend. Ms Munyama chairs these meetings and they have been helpful in helping 

our social work department to be aware of what is expected of us by both the 

courts and the Department of Social Development. Boksburg Child Welfare has 

managed to renew the bulk of their outstanding court orders. Ten orders out of a 

total of thirteen have already been renewed and it is more likely that the remaining 

ones will be renewed before the end of the year 2017. 
 

We have three social work students in 2017. Two of the students are from the 

University of Witwatersrand 1 is from the University of South Africa. Our students 

are doing all their practical work on the Epworth premises. They will be focusing on 

the three methods of social work practice, which are individual casework, group 

work, and community work. For community work, we are aiming to revive our 

parent-training programme and the social work students will partner with the 

psychology interns for the training programme. 
 

More work is still required to make our volunteer programme more effective. We 

have six volunteers who are consistent in coming to do activities with our children. 

Three volunteers come of Friday afternoons and they do group activities with our 



senior boys and girls. Their main focus is on teaching our senior children leadership 

skills. The other three volunteers are assisting our children at the resource centre 

with homework in the afternoons. The German students have also been assisting 

with homework and this has helped Julie to be able to effectively manage both the 

homework and senior study groups. 
 

Our reunification and after care programmes remain a successful measure of how 

effective our programmes are. We have managed to finalise placement in foster 

care for three children who have been on an extended leave of absence. We have 

also made significant progress in holding parents accountable for the care of their 

children and not rely on Epworth as if it is a boarding school for their children. Three 

children have been returned to the care of their biological father because the 

Epworth programme was no longer effective for these children. The father was 

influencing the children to stop engaging in any form of therapeutic intervention 

and the children's behaviour became unmanageable as a result. A decision was 

taken with the assistance of the canalisation officer and the placement social 

worker to return the children to their father and it appears that the children are 

doing well in the care of their father. One child will be placed in the care of her 

biological father at the end of 2017 in line with recommendations of the family 

advocate. 
 

We are also making huge efforts to reduce the waiting period for admission 

applications. The therapy and assessment centre has agreed to shorten the type of 

psychological tests required for us to make a decision about the suitability of our 

programme for prospective children. We have been able to increase the number of 

children significantly since this change. However, this intake will need to increase 

to offset the high number of children that are being reunified with their families and 

to keep up the numbers for subsidy purposes. 
 

Our registration as a Child and Youth Care Centre with the Department of Social 

Development has been renewed but only for a period up to 31 March 2018. We have 

an outstanding fire emergency certificate approval application. According to the 

Department of Social Development, the current renewal of conditional registration 

is the last one without the fire registration certificate. It therefore means that 

securing the fire emergency certificate should be our top priority to ensure that the 

running of Epworth as a CYCC is not affected.  

 

 
Mr Caleb Cheza  
Senior Social Worker & Program Manager  



RESOURCE CENTRE REPORT  

2016- 2017 
The  Resource Centre includes the book and video library, the study centre as well 

as Stations and “The Dogs”. 

The Book And Video Library - As previously stated we have been inundated with 

books and videos.  It is lucky that we still have video machines to watch video’s 

on.  The series, Friends, of which we received most of the episodes, has been very 

popular with the older girls who have had marathon sessions watching it as well 

as rewatching those episodes they enjoyed.  More children are learning the love of 

reading thanks to the two labradors that now help with homework – more about 

them later.  We did hold a book sale in November and those who heard about it 

walked away with some bargans amongst the Adult books.  A note on the 

donation of books, who donates the 50 Shades of Grey Triology to a children’s 

home? I have to believe it was a mistake! 

The Study Centre - We had one Matric child who left us to be reunited with her 

mother before the end of the year.  One of our boys did two years FET Grade 10, 

and recieved such good marks that it made it possible to apply and be accepted in 

main stream Grade 11 this year.  There were three Grade 8’s at Afrikaans Hoêr and 

four Grade 1’s through the 2016 schooling year.  How grown up they all looked in 

their new uniforms!  One of the young Afrikaans children was moved out of the 

Bridging class into main stream thanks to the hard work of the Intern Educational 

Psychologist who took on her and her brother and gave them extra learning 

support.  In the period under review I researched and printed over 150 projects for 

the Primary School children and printed over 35 projects that had been researched 

by the High School Group.  At the end of 2016 there were 6 condoned passes, 1 

failure and 1 Grade 0 retained as he was not deemed ready to start Grade 1.  This 

was out of 43 children. 

At the beginning of 2017, 5 children began Grade 1 including 2 new children, two 

young ladies began their High School journey at Afrikaans Hoêr and 4 children 

recieved their LSEN numbers and began at Elandspark School.  Seven children 

failed the first term of 2017, mainly failing Home Language with between 5 and 7%.  

I believe, due to the fact that we still try to run an Afrikaans week every third 

week only 2 children failed Afrikaans in this term.   



Stations - Unfortunately due to staff constraints and a lack of volunteers the 

Stations fell by the wayside this year.  We are hoping to reconstruct them later in 

this year. 

Dogs - I was priviliged to have Dynamo, a 9 month old black labrador come to live 

with me in April.  He began working at Epworth straight away.  Initially, there was 

a lot of resistance and the majority of children were afraid of him. He has crept 

into most of their hearts.  In November his father, Rossi, joined the team and it has 

been amazing to see how those children who were not keen on Dynamo have 

responded to Rossi.  They help with homework by being a “blackboard” for doing 

spelling, bringing the words into 3D for those children who battle retain their 

spelling words when written on paper, and they listen to extra reading.  I am 

finding that those children that I could not get to read for relaxation are now 

coming to me and asking me to tell them words they don’t know.  One incident 

sticks in my mind.  Kids Haven came to play Netbal and Soccer against us during 

the holidays.  They wiped the floor with us!  They have a dedicated Sports 

Manager and are very organised.  Our children walked onto the Village with their 

heads down, extremely discouraged.  The Kids Haven kids were flying high.  Both 

dogs “sensed” a problem from inside the Reception and ran out.  The Kids Haven 

children scattered and our children were all over the dogs.  We managed to get 

some of the Kids Haven children to come out of their bus and touch the dogs, 

managed by our children. 

 
There is, without a doubt, nothing more uplifting than hearing the children 

laughing and watching them play with the dogs. It is said that to look into a dog’s 

eyes for a minute raises your endorphin levels (the “feel good” hormone) 

significantly.  I see it every day with the dogs and our children! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ms Julie Blackburn  
Resource Centre Coordinator 



THERAPY & ASSESSMENT 
REPORT 2016- 2017 

 
It has been an exciting and dynamic year for the Epworth Therapy and 

Assessment Centre. A year which has signalled change as we work to remain 

vigilant and proactive, in challenging financial circumstances, for the thousands of 

community members who benefit from our services every year.       

The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre has been reliant on programme 

specific donors and funding from the Epworth Children’s Village since its inception 

in 2002. As a result of the increasing financial pressure the Epworth Children’s 

Village had to review its programmes and the most expensive ‘non-essential’ part 

of the programme was the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre. However, 

without therapeutic intervention there is very little chance for children and 

families to heal and move forward positively. Coupled with this was the demand 

for the Centre’s services from the broader community and the proven impact 

these services were having. This meant that the Epworth Therapy and Assessment 

Centre had to explore alternative methods of funding in order to continue to 

provide its services to the Epworth Children’s Village and the members of the 

broader community who cannot afford these services privately.     

Providentially I was elected as a beneficiary of funding from the Anglo American 

Chairman’s Fund to attend the Social Entrepreneur Programme (SEP) at the 

Gordon Institute of Business Science (GIBS). One of the objectives of the SEP 

course is uplifting and developing business skills for employees in NPO’S in order 

to improve NPO’S financial sustainability in challenging socio-economic 

environments. The learnings from SEP directly contributed to the shift in the 

Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre’s income generating strategy, which will 

ease the financial burden on the Epworth Children’s Village in the years to come.  

The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre will be managed as a social 

enterprise where income generated will be used for the running of the Centre. 

Should this strategy work well, and if any surplus is generated in the future, that 

surplus will be used towards the running costs of the Epworth Children’s Village.        

 

 

 

 



 

The financial strategy, which has been researched and developed, is one of cross-

subsidisation where community members and organisations in positions to pay for 

services are charged competitive rates. The income generated is used to fund 

interventions for children resident in the Epworth Children’s Village as well as 

community members and organisations who cannot afford these services 

privately. The Social Business Model differentiates between paying customers and 

non-paying beneficiaries. This cross-subsidisation of funding enables the Epworth 

Therapy and Assessment Centre to provide low-cost psychological services to 

communities without financial means.     

The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre is a programme, which enables the 

achievement of the Vision and Mission of the Epworth Children’s Village, but it has 

been a financial drain on the Epworth Children Village’s resources in a challenging 

socio-economic environment. We have already begun to implement the new 

financial strategy, which has resulted in an increase in revenue this year.  

Our goal is financial sustainability within two years. With the Epworth Therapy and 

Assessment Centre’s transition into a social enterprise the financial landscape for 

the Epworth Children’s Village has become more positive.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ms Robyn Hill 
Private Practice Manager  



HUMAN RESOURCES 2016- 2017 
 
The Management and the Board would all agree our staff are our most important 
asset, even with the struggles our staff have remained positive and focussed on 
the goal to be of service to children in need. Finances continue to remain a 
challenge and there seem to be no light at the end of tunnel, however, we have 
managed to get through another year. 

We thank the Board and our CEO for their support and guidance by providing 
online monthly supervision, training, mentorship and for developing us to have a 
solution focussed approach to day-to-day matters and for helping us to find the 
“best possible version” of ourselves and the children we work for. 

This approach focuses on solution building which is refreshing in a problem 
ladened environment like ours. It is learning a new way to view children and their 
families from a strength based perspective. The training has invigorated all of us 
and given us new insights and opportunities for developing a different lense to 
view our children and their families. It has allowed our creativity and ability to play 
to have fun with the kids and with each other as we take on the serious job of 
reigniting hope in children  

Staffing: The workforce remained stable even in the current financial situation. 
Epworth is still not employing permanently or replacing positions. 
 
During the financial year of 2016/2017 Epworth staff, movement is as follows: 
 
Hiring – 10 people – 1 Casual on month to month contract, 1 Seta Accredited 
Trainer and 8interns on a fixed term contract for one year.  
 
Dismissal – 0 
 
Resignation - 3%  
 
Retirement- 0%  
 
Termination of contract – 8 people as fixed term contracted ended. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Future Planning: On a regular basis with the input from management and supervisors 
in the organization, we will: 
 

- Review all job descriptions annually. 
 

- Design and implement Key Performance Areas and Performance 
Management Systems every quarter. 

 

- Review and adjust policies and procedures according to Epworth’s strategic 
plan annually. 

 

- Communicate and train staff on any changes at monthly meetings.  
 

- Train on policies, procedures, and protocols twice a year. 
 

- Training and development – new employees’ orientation, work on plan to 
develop skills needed for their jobs. 

 

- Training and development - current employees develop internal program to 
support staff growth and development 

 

- Training and development - use current resources to improve their skills to 
perform better in their jobs.   

 

- Training and development - determination of training needs and 
development and implementation of training programs are important tasks 
and are reviewed with management on a regular basis. 

 

- Health and Safety - provide information and training for employees. Assess 
all risk before work starts on new areas of operation, for example, buying 
new equipment and setting up new work methods, and regularly review 
these risks. 

 

- Business Environment - Epworth is still facing difficulty with the limited 
financial resources and consistently having issues with old resources has 
added to the pressure. Require Donor support to purchase resources 
needed. 

 

 

 
 
Ms Roberta Ingrato 
Manager  



MARKETING & FUNDRAISING 
2016- 2017 

 
The effects of the current large-scale economic downturn has huge impact on Non 
Profits organisations, with corporate profits decreasing donations reduce, donors 
diversify revenue sources and the effect is devastating on Epworth. 
 

Our Board and Management have been brainstorming Epworth strengths, 
weaknesses, opportunities, and threats in line with the outcomes and our 
strategic objectives for 2016/2017. We will continue to analysis risk and threats and 
plan according.  
 

In 2015 Anglo American Chairman’s Fund provided an opportunity for skills 
development at the Gordon Institute of Business Science , because of this training  
we have been able to transform the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre into 
a Social Enterprise. Through the development of a Social Business Model Canvas 
we have developed a financial strategy, which enables the cross-subsidisation of 
psychological services.  
 

The Therapy and Assessment Centre’s income generating programmes fund the 
interventions for the children resident in the Epworth Children’s Village as well as 
the community members and welfare organisations who cannot afford these 
services privately. This cross-subsidisation of funding enables the Therapy and 
Assessment Centre to provide low-cost psychological services to communities 
without financial means.  
 

Our main goal for the marketing and fundraising department of Epworth 
Children’s home will be to raise awareness of Epworth Children’s Home and the 
Therapy & Assessment Centre. To source Donors or Funds for marketing material 
and promotional items. To sufficient funds to be able to de cover the operational 
requirements of the organisation through ethical fundraising activities, 
broadening our donor base, develop our individual donors, maintaining open and 
regular communication with donors, protecting donor privacy and retaining long-
term partnerships. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Epworth Offers:  
 

24/7 Care - to up 90 children (4 to 18 years) who have all been found in need of 
care by the courts and removed from their home all children and families receive 
an individual care plan and specialized program that address their needs. 
 

Community Development and Education Support - Epworth has trained 
professionals to provide a range of professional services such as assessments, 
counselling and support services to numerous schools within the Gauteng region. 
This project works with schools in the communities to minimize the stressors in 
terms of psychosocial needs that impact negatively on learning and to empower 
the learners.  
 

Company Assistance – Providing psychological services such as counselling, 
individual therapy and if required workshops, we can assist with drug testing. 
 

Counselling and Support Services – Our professional team work within the 
community and provide services to disadvantaged families, welfare organisations , 
hospital,  medical aid clients and other entities that pay for our services. We 
provide services to over 200 people per month.   
 

Drug Detection Technology – Protecting your company against the negative 
impacts of illicit drug use we provide various test such as, oral fluid, hair or 
breathe alcohol specimens for testing. 
 

Skills Development – Providing an online to work experience to intern 
Psychologists for a period of a year, which is a requirement to complete their 
Masters. Our centre has trained 50 psychologists from 2012. 
 

Support Services to Children and families who require support in terms of food 
parcels, medical appointments, transport , school and other clothing as well as 
professional services. 
 

Training and Development- Training is offered on a range of topics to 
professionals and non-professionals who work with children. This includes 
teachers, parents, police officers, social workers, psychologists etc.  
 

A sincere word of thanks to all our DONORS your support has played 
a key role in our success in providing these services; we can only 

make a difference with your support. 
 

 
Ms Roberta Ingrato 
Manager  
 
 



FINAL WORDS  
 

We acknowledge and appreciate the support of each and every 
donor who has made it possible in this financial year to continue to 

allow us to make a difference  
 

Special Thanks to  
 

All the Individuals, Companies, Corporate, Churches, and Trusts & 

Foundations for your financial contributions. 

All the Individuals, Companies, Corporate and Churches for your 

donation in kind.  

Department of Social development for their support in our 

casework and the monitoring and evaluating team. 

 

To all the Churches such as Germiston 7 Day Adventists Church, 

Methodist Woman’s Fellowship and Woman’s Association,  

The Bedford Chapel, The Methodists Churches, and Congregants, 

St Vincent Paul and Zim Catholic Church 

Nashua Foundation for monthly groceries. 

Stayer Club for annual golf day.  

 
Help us update our records by dropping us an email with all your 

updated information on admin@eporthvillage.org.za. 
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EPWORTH DETAILS 
 

EPWORTH CHILDREN’S HOME AND EPWORTH 
THERAPY & ASSESSMENT CENTRE 

 
Physical Address - 47 9th Avenue, Extension 1, 
Lambton, Germiston, 1401  
 
Postal Address - PO Box 1613, Germiston, 1400 
 
Telephone - (011) 827 5732/5860  
Facsimile - (011) 827 5734  
 
Email admin@epworthvillage.org.za  
Website www.epworthvillage.org.za 
 
REGISTRATION INFORMATION 
 
Company Number 1920/006372/08    
 

NPO Registration Number 020/236    
 

PBO Number 18/11/13/38    
 

Tax Number 9196/102/843  
 
 

Epworth is a level 2 Black Economic Empowerment 
Epworth has over 85 % black beneficiary base. 

mailto:admin@epworthvillage.org.za

